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BILDESTON BUGLE ADVERTISING AND FREE CONTRIBUTION INFORMATION
Our aim is to provide every resident in Bildeston with a newsletter which provides 
information of local interest FREE OF CHARGE. To that end we are required to 
be efficient in the space we use to print free notices. 

We endeavour to include interesting titbits, announcements for events open to the 
general public for free and items of a charitable nature free of charge. Ongoing 
free announcements need to be reduced to minimum size or make a contribution 
towards printing costs. Always check with us before submitting your advert and 
ALWAYS provide us with all of your contact details.

Sponsor an issue – £15 per issue
includes a brief message on the cover of the magazine

Advertising Rates

THE SMALL PRINT

Free contributions, adverts and payments are required by  
the 17th of the month for inclusion in the following month’s issue.

Please make cheques payable to Bildeston Bugle and send to:

The Editor, Bildeston Bugle, 8 Manor Road, Bildeston, IP7 7BG

Receipts cannot be issued without your full postal address.
If we do not receive payment by the 17th of the month 

your advertisement will NOT be included

The Bildeston Bugle Editorial Team are:
Daniel Newman (editor) – 8 Manor Rd, Bildeston IP7 7BG  tel: 01449 741 541
Nancy Dales (treasurer) – 142 High St, Bildeston IP7 7EF  tel: 01449 741 047

Alison Sims – 1 Squirrells Mill, Bildeston IP7 7DY  tel: 01449 741 813 
Tricia Baldwin – 13 Squirrells Mill, Bildeston IP7 7DY  tel: 01449 741 227

Vic Ling – 5 Squirrells Mill, Bildeston IP7 7DY  tel: 01449 744 574

1 issue 6 issues
(15% disc)

12 issues
(30% disc)

1/4 page £2.75 £14.00 £23.10 65mm W X 92mm H

1/2 page £5.50 £28.05 £46.20 134mm W X 92mm H

full page £11.00 £56.10 £92.40 134mm W X 190mm H
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Bildeston
Skate Park

News
What We Have Been Doing

The warm sunshine we enjoyed at the Mobile Skate Park Day last Summer seems a 
very long time ago. Since then the Skate Park Committee have been working to 
enable the proposed skate park at Coronation Playground, Wattisham Road, to 
become a reality.

Having established evidence of need and the popularity of the facility, the 
Skate Park Committee have spent the last few months identifying and raising 
funds. This has been challenging as businesses and even grant agencies are 
all necessarily watching expenditure very carefully. However we are delighted 
that we have now secured sufficient funds to move to the next phase of the 
project prior to installation. This involves putting the skate park contract 
to tender. The Parish Council are currently carrying out this process and the 
closing date for tenders is 28/02/13.

Funding Sources
Bildeston Parish Council (using Section 106 fund) and Babergh District Council 
will each be contributing approximately a third of the costs. There will also 
be a contribution from the Suffolk County Council locality budget (Councillor 
Jeremy Pembroke). We have approached local businesses asking for their support. 
We have been especially encouraged by, and are particularly appreciative 
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of, the generous financial commitment made by our supporters in business. 
Specifically these are: Buckle Farms, SEH Property and Administration, Shadwell 
Estates (Kettlebaston Stud), Taylor Made Joinery, Innovate 3 and Hadleigh 
Charity Shop. In addition we are grateful to have been awarded grants from 
both Suffolk Foundation and the Co-Op Community Fund, both of whom have been 
supportive and enthusiastic about the project.

Park Design
The facility proposed by the Skate Park Committee consists of a ‘street run’ 
style park with 3 main ramp features:  quarter pipe into jump box into flat 
bank/roll-in 0n a 30 by 10 metre specialist tarmac pad, with additional grind 
box and grind rail. We aim to create a facility with broad use i.e. skate boards, 
scooters, BMX and roller skates. Hence the good sized pad to facilitate roller 
skating on the flat, and double bay ramps suitable for BMXers. It is envisaged 
that the park will suit both beginner and experienced users. 

Time Scale
It is hoped that once a contractor has been identified, installation will take 
place in Spring (weather permitting). It will be fantastic for the youngsters of 
Bildeston to have their own skate facility to use as the weather gets warmer 
(!) and we know how many of you are very much looking forward to it.

We will continue to keep you updated.

BILDESTON SKATE FACILITY WORKING PARTY
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Friends 
of 

Bildeston Surgery (FOBS)

Coffee Morning 
and Table Top Sale

Saturday 13th April
10 a.m. until 12 noon

at Whatfield Village Hall

50p entrance to include tea/coffee 
and a biscuit

If you like to participate in the table 
top sale, the cost is £5 per table and 
needs to be booked in advance with

Janet on 01448 740486

art
From March 23rd until the April 7th there is the 
opportunity to view some of the fabulous work 
being created by the students at Brook Farm 
Studio in Bildeston.

In addition to the selection of paintings covering 
a variety of genres from still life to landscapes 
to abstracts there will be felt work, creative 
embroidery, pottery and creative crafts.  
In addition to owner Hazel Bradshaw, tutors Trudie 
Kram and Emma Robertson, will be on hand at 
various times to talk you through the work.

Opening times are from 10am – 3pm weekdays 
and 11am – 4pm weekends, although the studio 
is closed on Monday’s and Good Friday.

Admission is absolutely free. Tel. 07432 138 966 
or email brookfarmstudio@gmail.com
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Stylish 
French Collectables

Spring Exhibition – 
Fête du Printemps

The Barn and Garden will be open daily 
10am  – 5pm

Saturday 23rd March – Monday 1st April 
(closed Easter Sunday)

77 High Street, Bildeston, 
Suffolk IP7 7ER

www.boule-in.co.uk
Tel: 01449 740359

Oh la la – objet d ’art ...... Lighting, 
linen, textiles, ceramics,cushions, 

glass and gorgeous garden furniture
 

B
The

    ule-in
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News From
Bildeston Primary School

T he children in KS2 are continuing 
to learn about inspirational people 

and KS1 are looking at people who help 
them and people who are inspirational. 
Our school hall display board looks 
outstanding with the children’s portraits 
in different medias.

Through the autumn term the children 
took part in the winter reading challenge.  
On Monday 14 January during school 
assembly we were very pleased to present 
35 children with certificates and prizes 
for their completion of the challenge.

On Monday 11 February children from Year 6 attended an inter-school 
swimming gala at Hadleigh Swimming Pool. What a great experience 
for them!

The snow came and what a brilliant time the children had playing out 
on the field at break time and lunchtime. 

Snowmen galore! 

Suffolk Mobile library comes to Bildeston once every 4 weeks
20th March

17th April

2.10 - 2.25pm Brooksfield

2.30 - 2.45pm Market Square

2.50 - 3.05pm Newberry Road

3.10 - 4.00pm Paddock Way 
(This is a community stop)

15th May

12th June

10th July 
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 Run out & need a boiler restart ?                           Are you renting or moving ? 

 
            Difficult delivery – need extra care ?                   ( Let us move your oil for you! ) 

Smaller 
Delivery 

Extra 
Care 

Quick 
Response 

Badger Fuels Ltd  –  Your SMALL delivery specialist! 

 0758 269 1111 

Debit card or Cash on delivery or Credit card (+2%)        SORRY – NO CREDIT  

         Quality Heating Oil   
100 OR 200 OR 300 litres 

Badger Fuels Ltd 
www.badgerfuels.com 

 Serving villages around SUDBURY,  
HADLEIGH & IPSWICH 

 

Tight budget? 
  (Order with a neighbour to enjoy a discount)  

Regular smaller deliveries? 
Are you renting or moving ? 

 (Take your oil with you!) 

Run out & need a boiler restart ?  
 Difficult delivery – need extra care ? 
(Larger bespoke deliveries available by arrangement)    
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BILDESTON  
PRODUCE SHOW 

31st August 2013 

C o m m i t t e e :  
Sarah Price Cathy Bullen Jo Cartwright Teresa Lester Anthony Yannaghas 

5 1  C l a s s e s  i n  t h e  f o l l o w i n g  C a t e g o r i e s :  

Vegetables Fruit 
Flowers Home Produce 
Handicrafts Under 14 and under 8 classes  

N e w  C o m m i t t e e  M e m b e r s  a r e  a l w a y s  w e l c o m e  

T H E  P A R I S H  O F  B I L D E S T O N  W I T H  W A T T I S H A M  

b i l d e s t o n . p r o d u c e s h o w @ g m a i l . c o m  

Th i s  yea r ’s  show i s  on  
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T H E  P A R I S H  O F  B I L D E S T O N  W I T H  W A T T I S H A M  

B I L D E S T O N  P R O D U C E  S H O W  2 0 1 3  

What to sow? 
 

Beetroot and turnips under cold frame, cloches or in the greenhouse 
Calabrese sow directly outside or under cold frame as they don’t transplant well  

Cabbages, cauliflowers and sprouting broccoli in seedbeds but make sure you net the young 
plants when they come through to keep the pigeons off.  

Salad onions can be sown throughout the year so start now! 
 

What to plant out? 
 

Spinach and onion sets, and after hardening off, your peas and broad bean plants.  
Early potatoes can also go out if the ground isn’t frozen.  

And remember don’t plant out in the same place as last year.  
 

What to do? 
 

To encourage a new flush of fragrant leaves on perennial herbs such as rosemary, marjo-
ram, sage and thyme prune them back before growth starts.  This will help keep the plant 

compact and an attractive shape. 
And unfortunately the weeding begins before they get out of hand and don’t forget to pro-

tect your young plants when a frost threatens. 
 

*** 
 

Our gardens are such wonderful places however big or small. Seeing the fruits of our labour 
can give us such pleasure and for those around us. Springtime in the garden gives us hope 

of what’s yet to come. 
 

Gardening Tips for March 

So, don’t forget to get ready for the “Bildeston 
Produce and Flower Show”, on 31st August! 
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BANK HOUSE STORES
Richard & Joan 

O’Sullivan
telephone

01449 740403

WE’RE HERE WHEN YOU NEED US
Where can you get cash or a Lottery ticket up to 7 o’clock on Saturday evening? 
Where can you post that parcel on a Sunday morning (to save you queuing for half 
an hour in town on Monday)? Where do you get fresh food when the roads are too 
dangerous to risk driving? Don’t just wait for the snow for a reason to visit Bank 
House Stores. We’re open for over 76 hours every week and we’re on your doorstep, 
saving you the time and cost of travelling.

And you can save even more money with our special offers which are 
available until 9th March, including:

Thirst Pockets Kitchen Rolls............................................... ONLY £1.16

Nouvelle Toilet Paper 4-Pack.................................................. ONLY £1.31

Chicago Town Stuffed Crust Pizza...................................... ONLY £3.00

Napolina Tinned Tomatoes 4-Pack......................................... ONLY £2.49

Gran Tierra Chilean Wines Half Price............................... ONLY £4.99

Lindeman’s Australian Wines Half Price........................... ONLY £5.25

Wolf  Blass Yellow Label....................................................... ONLY £7.50

Carlsberg Lager 24 Can Pack...................................................ONLY £16.00

…..and just in time for Mother’s Day (10th March)

Martini Prosecco.................................................................. ONLY £7.00

Thornton’s Premium Collection Half Price....................... ONLY £6.49

…..plus many, many more. Come in and pick up a leaflet.

We are open from 7am to 7pm (6.30 for the Post Office) Monday to 
Saturday and 8.00 to 12.00 every Sunday and Bank Holidays. 

Shop Locally – You Need A Jolly Good Reason Not To!
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BILDESTON COMMUNITY CYCLING 
 

WINTER WARMER 7 
JOIN US FOR A RIDE OF ABOUT 25 MILES,  

STARTING FROM THE MARKET PLACE  
AT 9.30am, ON SATURDAY 9 MARCH.  

CAFE STOP HALFWAY. BACK ABOUT 12.30pm. 
● 

PUT IT IN THE DIARY NOW! 
● 

Warm clothing recommended. The ride will be mainly on quiet lanes, 
at an acceptable speed (no-one left behind!). Regret no 

unaccompanied children under 16.  
 

JUST TURN UP; or for more information, contact Robin Weaver 741048  

Next meeting on March 7th 
at 19:45 at Chamberlin Hall

Join us for a Craft Workshop by Diana Totten 
(as seen at Christmas Hall)

Members please bring scissors, pencil and some light cardboard 
(cereal packet will be fine). 

If any member has a bodkin, could they also bring that.

If anyone has questions about the club please contact:  
Ann Shirley - Chairperson - 01449 740114

Mary Ruffell - Vice Chairperson - 01449 740841     Jean Radley - Treasurer - 01449 743650
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Rural Rides
Back in the early nineties,I seem to recall winters of ice and snow and summers of 
glare and heat, both climates were not good for cycling but spring and autumn were. 
The former commuting to Old Buckenham Hall for the part- time day job, the latter 
for the Church Bike Ride.

The mild mornings of Spring were enhanced with animal antics. On one occasion 
I had to dismount in order to get down into a dry ditch and head off a gaggle of 
escaped geese while the farmer’s wife came running up behind.Another time, as I 
passed an open driveway, a large dog fox looked at me with fearless, intelligent eyes. 
Reynard is nobody’s fool and knew I didn’t have a gun or hound. Then there was the 
pregnant doe that suddenly appeared within a yard of my front wheel, shot across 
the road, leapt a hedge and vanished into a wood, seemingly not slowed down at all 
in her interesting condition.

Human phenomena including jogging doctors and their wives, I kept pace with a 
puffing physician, while he informed me of the average running speeds of man and 
cycle, a nice snippet of education while I was on the way to the temple of learning 
that was my employer.

When September came, I signed up for the sponsored bike ride, trying to vary the 
route each year for exploration of areas that were new to me. These included tree-
shaded short cuts, wheeling my bike with its ordnance survey map clipped to the 
handlebars along a signposted footpath, to emerge near a village green or sub-post 
office.

large hares would lope along in front of me, running in a zig-zag
Some of these tucked -away passages were also wildlife preserves ,with official notices 
about taking care to avoid disturbing nests and leaving wildflowers unpicked. Passing 
through very small villages with little or no traffic, large hares would lope along in 
front of me, running in a zig-zag, before effortlessly leaping off the road into a field.

Once, I stopped in a tiny lane where my next door neighbours, on the bike ride with 
their two children, the older on his mountain bike, the younger on a tag- along, had 
dismounted to look at something crawling along on the Tarmac. It was a crustacean 
with a black carapace, large claws and a fishy tail. It appeared to be making for a 
small pond nearby, but was making heavy weather of it. We decided to help, when 
I went to pick it up, I feared I might inadvertently damage it’s delicate looking 
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C.H.A.P.S. –ALADDIN PANTOMIME
We [21 Squirrells and Friends] had seats booked for the final performance of Aladdin.  
This is the one with the fabulous buffet at the end of the night provided by Lyn and 
June.  You couldn’t see the billiard Table for food.

The show was opened by The Storyteller [Jane -the show must go on- Fellingham] 
who was very nearly voiceless. What a great blonde wig too. She sets the scene for the 
evening’s entertainment. She also doubled as the slave of the ring and what a superb 
French accent Jane.

The Baddie for the night was of course Abanazer [Colin Bartram] who played his 
evil part with gusto, in true panto fashion - Boos and Hisses a plenty when he was 
on stage.  Although his side kick Dimsum Dave [Dave Piggott] always got a hooray! 
Missed an opportunity for a great hat though Abanazer I thought.

Aladdin [Janet Mackie] stood quite small but perfectly formed against her Princess 
[Kate McIntosh] who must have been 9 inches taller! They sang and acted together 
throughout the story.

feelers and the complicated mouth parts. Then the boys’ mother suggested I grip it by 
the strongest part of its exoskeleton just behind the head. This I did, carefully lifting 
the creature up, while it understandably panicked a bit and tried to nip me with its 
lobster- like claws, but it couldn’t reach back that far, so I was able to put it gently 
down near the pond’s edge, where it immediately crept pondwards.

On getting home that evening, I looked it up in my Reader’s Digest of the British 
Countryside and found it to be a freshwater crayfish.

While on the Sponsored Ride, I got to see the interiors of many churches where I 
stopped to sign in and partake of the refreshments supplied. Wildlife was sometimes 
present even there ; a colony of bats were sleeping behind a large picture, in the 
narrow space between the wall and frame. The attender on duty told me that they 
were a protected species and the only way to deal with them was to try to persuade 
them to nest elsewhere, like the Belfry, instead of swarming out into the Nave and 
disturbing the evening congregation.

~Brian (Bib) Edwards-February 2013
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The wonderful comic Chinese Emperor [Mike Biddulph] was superb.  Most of the 
panto he spent wearing his red string vest and red and white spotted drawers. – 
which I’m reliably informed can be bought on ebay if you happen to be a follower of 
fashion! Great lines with Chinese proverbs given and well executed, we could have 
been in China!

We must also mention … Hanky and Panky
The laundry worker Wishee Washee [Linda Underwood] was once again a favourite 
CHAP on stage, although her usual partner, Christine Hubbard [on holiday] was 
sorely missed. We must also mention the two teenagers Hanky and Panky [William 
Pratt and Andrew Halls] who are stars of the future CHAPS I can see.

We had a fellow Squirrell on stage this year Nanas [Vic Ling] who monkeyed his way 
across stage and down sewers. Cheers from us all as he entered throwing bananas to 
the audience.

When eventually the lamp was found and given a polish we were in for a musical 
treat with the Genie[Wendy Rodwell] whose strong singing voice was a pleasure.

Now for the stalwart of Pantoland Widow Twanky [Adrian Chinery] a true performer, 
he was on stage 75% of the story and gave 125% of effort. However I must say too 
many adlibs Adrian that visibly made some of the cast uneasy and lose their timing.  
The show’s producers did have a word with him he said but…

The show was interspersed with Miss Lesley’s School of Performing Arts.  A stage full 
of well dressed up boys and girls enjoying the story with their enthusiastic singing 
and dancing. 

Overall a great, but late night was had by us all.  Thanks to you all back stage too 
and of course to this year’s Producer,  Miss Lesley Woods-Gould.  Congratulations 
and can’t wait for the next production in the Summer.

Joke of the month: 

Where did the crooked snowman 
keep his money? In his slush fund.
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Our Bildeston team offers 
specialist live in care.
Working with people of all ages, our live in
carers provide one-to-one support, balancing
independent living with bespoke care needs.
We can assist with:

• personal care  
• companionship  
• housekeeping

Do you know someone
who needs care?

Find out how we can help you, 
please call 0808 180 1027
or visit www.helpinghands.co.uk

Established since 1989

Baby,	
  Toddler	
  	
  
&	
  Nearly	
  New	
  Sale	
  

	
  

Chamberlin	
  Hall,	
  Bildeston	
  

£10	
  a	
  Table	
  

2nd	
  March	
  2013	
  

10am	
  –	
  4pm	
  

Refreshments	
  Available	
  

For	
  more	
  information	
  contact	
  

June	
  on	
  01449	
  740995	
  or	
  Lyn	
  on	
  01449	
  741253	
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BILDESTON RANGERS 
FOOTBALL CLUB

As you can imagine the snow/ice and rain did wonders for the 
fixtures during January and at the time of completing this report 
snow is melting again!

The game details listed below will hopefully be what is played 
and if you want to come along and support the teams that will 
be great.

2nd March First Team away v Bramford Road OB 
Reserve Team home v Stowupland Falcons

9th March First team home v Bacton Utd 89 
Reserve Team away v Halesworth Town Reserves

16th March First Team away v Parkside 
Reserve Team home v Halesworth Town Reserves

23rd March First team home v Salvation Army 
Reserve Team away v Elmswell Reserves

30th March no game for First Team 
Reserve Team home v Tattingstone Utd Reserves

6th April First Team home v Sproughton Sports 
Reserve Team Sproughton Sports Reserves

13th April no game for First team 
Reserve Team home v Kesgrave Kestrels

20th April First Team home v Claydon 
no Reserve Team game

27th April First Team away v AFC Hoxne 
no Reserve Team game

4th May First Team home v Waterside 
No Reserve Team game 

(end of season trophy presentation and AGM will be held after the game)

The outstanding home game for the First team against AFC 
Hoxne may well be an evening game in the week as they have 
5 more fixtures to play than there are Saturdays before the end 
of the season !!

All the best from Ruth Finbow (Secretary)
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We’ve already started planning this year’s festival,
but first we’ve got some celebrating to do...

B NATURALists, 
Friends of B NATURAL

and all-comers 
are invited to our 

AGM
The King’s Head 

Monday 18th March
7.30pm

There’ll be a bit of business, 
a lot of pleasure, and – of course! –

music!

Email us on 
info@bnatural.bildeston.org

This year’s B Natural will 
be on Saturday and Sunday,
7th and 8th September.

B nat BUGLE Mar 13_Layout 1  14/02/2013  10:58  Page 1
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KINGS HEAD 
& Brewery 
 

Nigel, Susie, Ryan and Freya look forward to 
welcoming you to the Bildeston Kings Head 
(www.bildestonkingshead.co.uk) 

 
 

• Every Wednesday is Open Mic Night from 8:30pm. 
•  
 

• Monthly charity quiz night To book a table telephone Sue 
or Nigel on 01449 741 434. 

•  

• Our good value homemade food uses quality ingredients that 
are locally sourced where possible. We are well known for 
tasty beer-battered fish & chips, delicious boozy beef pie 
(red poll beef supplied by Brook Farm, Brent Eleigh) and our 
freshly prepared traditional Sunday roasts. Meals are cooked 
to order and available to eat-in or take-away. To reserve a 
table please phone Sue or Nigel on 01449 741434. 

•  
 

• We brew our own real ales on-site (tours by arrangement) 
with at least one other from a local independent brewer.  

•  
 

• Our opening times are as follows: 
 

Wednesday Open 6pm-12am (open mic/buskin night)  
 

Thursday  Open 6pm-11pm (bar games night) 
 

Friday  Open 4pm-12am (full menu 6-9pm) 
 

Saturday  Open 12pm-12am (full menu 12-2pm & 6-9pm) 
 

Sunday  Open 12pm-10:30pm (roast & full menu 12-3pm) 
 

Monday/Tuesday Closed (except bank holidays) 
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alex baldwin architects
specialising in: residential design & developments, listed	       WELHAM HOUSE		
buildings, extensions & alterations, and light commercial	       13 SQUIRRELLS MILL ROAD
						            BILDESTON
measured surveys, planning and building regulations	       IPSWICH
applications, planning appeals			         SUFFOLK IP7 7DY

T:	 01449 741227
M:	 07733 375625
E:	 alex.baldwin@tiscali.co.uk	    contact: alex baldwin diparch (Oxford) ARB RIBA

Friendly Experienced 
Teacher offers

Individual 
MATHS Tuition 

Speciality
Confidence Building

KS1 – KS3
Call Colin Plummer on 

01449 736918
for details and availability 

or email: 
colinp52@btinternet.com

Churtons	
  
Curtains	
  

	
  

Bespoke Curtains and 

Roman Blinds 

Cushions, bedspreads, 

valences, design ideas 

Repairs and alterations 

of clothing too. 

Call Sarah Price 

07914 413878 

01449 740701 
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HENRY MORPHEW
(1928-2013)

I would like to pay tribute to Henry, who died recently aged 85. He lived in Bildeston all 
his life, having been born in the Bildeston part of Nedging Tye before changes in 1934 
moved the parish boundary further westwards. Henry went to school at Station Road in 
Hadleigh, where he became very interested in history.

He was a self taught expert at reading 16th and 17th century handwriting with all its 
abbreviations and other idiosyncrasies, which gave him the skills to transcribe Bildeston’s 
parish registers and manorial court books. When I was asked to write a guide to St Mary 
Magdalene’s church in 1985, Henry was only too happy to show his knowledge with 
me, which I much appreciated. Many people will remember Henry as office manager 
at Book Farm Garage (Taylor’s) in Bildeston, where he presided over a very large black 
typewriter. During retirement he contributed articles to Bildeston Bugle. Henry will be 
missed about the village doing his shopping and visiting the King’s Head.

Sue Andrews

Spring Clean
at St Mary Magdalene Church

Friday 15th and Saturday 16th March
10am to 2pm

Please come and help
An hour of cleaning would be greatly appreciated

Refreshments available

Thank you – Teresa Lester – Tel: 744120
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Decorator //
Home Maintenance

  Painting
  Wallpapering
  Tiling
  Decking
  Fencing
  and more

Contact  Pete Robins

Telephone : 01787 319731
Mobile : 07527 113525

Contact Helen 
01473 828191

info@angel-delights.com
www.angel-delights.com

Angel Delights
Outside Caterer & 

Specialised Confectioner
Weddings – Christenings – Funerals

Birthday Parties - Barbecues - Dinner Parties

Tradional tea room now open 
at 85 high Street Hadleigh

CAKES FOR ALL OCCASIONS

Craft it Together
Every Monday evening

7pm
at 

Bildeston Baptist Church
Bring along your craft activities and join us for an informal 

relaxed evening of crafting together – share ideas, gain new 
skills, of just enjoy doing your own thing.

Cost £1.50 – drinks provided
Contact Elaine on 01449 740716 for information
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Bildeston 
History 

Quarterley
Issue 6 (Spring 2013) price £3.00

Available at Bank House Stores 
& Brook Farm Studio in Bildeston
Hollow Trees Farm Shop in Semer 

& Keith Avis Newsagent in Hadleigh
The miniature portrait of a young woman dressed in the height of the 
late 18th century fashion appears on the front cover. Although she lived in 
Bildeston for less than a year, her death prompted a local poet to pen verses 
about her. In the last issue, the history of Bildeston School was traced back 
to 1595 and now, the inside story is told ‘From the Headmasters’ Log Book, 
1887-1929’. Bad behaviour, absenteeism, dirty WC seats and special treats 
were all recorded in the book, which is in the care of Suffolk Record Office 
at Bury St Edmunds. ‘Hidden Histories’ looks at a thatched cottage, while 
Susan Beaumont, who lived in Chapel Street, is the first subject in the new 
series ‘17th Century People’. In 1993, Myrtle Gardiner, former teacher at 
Monks Eleigh School, recalled her childhood in Bildeston High Street where 
her father ran a butcher’s shop and ‘Bildeston on the Map’ tells the story of 
Richard Wilson’s stud farm and reveals the reason why Paddocks Way is so 
named. Thanks to a start-up grant received from Bildeston Parish Council, I 
have now been able to obtain permission from the National Portrait Gallery 
in London to reproduce a portrait of Queen Elizabeth I’s favourite, whose 
biography is told in ‘Lords of the Manor: the Devereaux Family’.

I would like to invite you to make contributions that can be either personal 
reminiscences or original research and, of course, letters are always welcome. 
I hope that you enjoy reading Bildeston History Quarterly as much as I 
enjoy putting the magazine together.

Sue Andrews, 17 Manor Road, Bildeston, IP7 7BG
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SEASONED 
LOGS

Various load sizes 
from £80 delivered

All wood locally sourced 
from responsibly 

managed woodland

Chestnut posts available

01787 211839 
or 07884457233

WALL TO WALL BUILDERS
Experienced, Professional & Reliable

• Extensions

• New Builds

• Listed Buildings

• Loft Conversions

• Kitchens & Bathrooms

• All Renovation Work 
& Repairs

Richard Bateson
M:	 07799 114814
T:	 01449 741510

richard@bateson1.eclipse.co.uk
www.walltowallbuilders.co.uk

HATTERS CHIMNEY SWEEPS UK

WWW.CHIMNEY-SWEEP.ORG.UK

CHIMNEY & FLUE SWEEPING  FROM £45

INTRODUCE A FRIEND AND EARN A £10 DISCOUNT

STOVE MAINTENANCE

CHIMNEY REPAIRS

CCTV FLUE INSPECTION

01787 281979

HATTERS CHIMNEY 
SWEEPS UK

WWW.CHIMNEY-SWEEP.ORG.UK
CHIMNEY & FLUE SWEEPING 

FROM £45 INTRODUCE 
A FRIEND AND EARN A 
£10 DISCOUNT STOVE 

MAINTENANCE
CHIMNEY REPAIRS

CCTV FLUE INSPECTION

01787 281979
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Further Details on website www.brookfarmstudio.co.uk or email brookfarmstudio@gmail.com

Tel Hazel on 07432138966 or 01473 823819 

March at

Brook
Farm
Studio

Children’s Club
Sat 2nd March 10.30am-12.30pm £5

Creative Embroidery
Sat 9th Feb 10am-12.30pm £20

Pottery
Sat 9th Feb 2pm-4.30pm £18/£20

Figurative Drawing
Sat 16th Feb 10am-1pm £10

Every Wednesday Creative Carft Club 10am-12.30pm £5
Every Thursday Felt Making 10am-12.30pm £8

Every Friday Painting Classes 10am-12.30pm £8

Walnut Tree Designs
BESPOKE CURTAINS & BLINDS

Free design consultation in your own 
home

Complete made-to-measure service for 
all your soft furnishings requirements

CUSHIONS - FABRICS – TRIMS- POLES 
UPHOLSTERY - PELMETS - HEADBOARDS 
VALENCES VENETIAN & ROLLER BLINDS

Call Viki Angela or Terri Oxley 
to arrange a free consultation

Tel: 01449 736807/01284 828263

Mobile: 078269 30011

Email: walnuttreedesigns@yahoo.com

JML	
  Welding	
  

Bespoke garden ornaments 

Gates, fire buckets, hanging basket 
brackets, ornamental wheel barrows, 
and old style bikes/penny farthings all 

made to order 

 

Contact: 

John Mcloone 

trishamc10@yahoo.com 

01473- 657 537 or mobile 07971625253 

Over 40 years’ experience of welding 
and fabricating 
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BILDESTON PARISH COUNCIL
DRAFT Minutes of the meeting of Bildeston Parish Council 
held on 11th February 2013 in Chamberlin Hall at 7.30 pm

In attendance:

Councillors: 
J Cartwright (Chair), P Cousins, D Dempsey, D Drury,  
A Guttridge, R Lindsay, R Lester, R Taylor, N Tye

Also Present:
Councillor D Keane (Babergh District Council)
Councillor J Pembroke (Suffolk County Council)
D Blackburn (Clerk)

The Chairman opened the meeting and welcomed everyone present. 

C164/12/13	 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
There were none. 

C165/12/13	 DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY INTERESTS
All Members of the Parish Council declared a pecuniary interest in the item of business on the 
“Determination of the Precept”. Cllr Guttridge declared a non-pecuniary interest as an officer 
of Suffolk County Council.

C166/12/13	 DISPENSATIONS IN RESPECT OF PECUNIARY INTERESTS
The Clerk identified that the requirement for Members to declare a pecuniary interest in 
respect of the Precept had arisen because of an oversight in the drafting of recent legislation. 
Hence, it was appropriate for dispensations to be granted to all Members of the Council to 
speak and vote on this item of business.
It was AGREED: That full dispensations be granted to all Members of the Council in respect of 
the “Determination of the Precept” (Minute 174/12/13 refers).

C167/12/13	 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes of the meeting held on 14th January, 2013 were proposed by Cllr Guttridge, 
seconded by Cllr Tye and signed by the Chairman as a correct record. 

C168/12/13	 POLICE REPORT
A Police Report was circulated identifying that 2 crimes had been committed during the period 
14th January, 2013 to 9th February, 2013. They related to the theft of heating oil and theft of a 
catalytic converter from a motor vehicle. It was noted that a Police event to provide Catalytic 
Converter security marking would be held at Sudbury on Thursday, 14th February 2013. The event 
had been arranged at short notice but details had been published on the Parish noticeboard. 
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C169/12/13	 SUFFOLK COUNTY COUNCIL
Councillor Pembroke reported that there had been a delay in the creation of a Joint Fire 
Service between Suffolk and Cambridgeshire. Negotiations were continuing with various 
parties over the new Highways contract. Performance by schools in the County overall had 
been disappointing although some schools had done very well. There had been extensive 
work undertaken to keep main routes clear during recent adverse weather conditions and 
the closure of schools was regrettable in the circumstances, when such great efforts had 
been made. A request for funding from Bildeston Primary School was raised and Councillor 
Pembroke said that he would liaise with the Parents, Teachers and Friends Association if the 
Clerk could arrange this through the Treasurer of the Association.

C170/12/13	 BABERGH DISTRICT COUNCIL
Councillor Keane reported upon the preparation of the District Council’s budget for 2013/14 and 
the transformation programme between Babergh and Mid Suffolk District Councils which involved 
in part, the creation of a joint staffing structure between the two bodies. In response to a question, 
Councillor Keane clarified that he did not routinely “call in” planning applications in circumstances 
where the Parish Council had lodged an objection and contrary to the views of some Members of 
the Parish Council, did not believe he had given such an undertaking at a previous meeting.

C171/12/13	 COMMUNITY CONSULTATION
Louise Rawsthorne, representing Babergh and Mid Suffolk District Councils, provided details 
of the Community Consultation exercise that was being undertaken. The views of parishes 
such as Bildeston were important in shaping the future strategic priorities of both District 
Councils, particularly within the context of a significant reduction in resources that would 
be available to both bodies. The Parish Plan was referred to, and a copy supplied to Louise 
Rawsthorne as a starting point for the consultation process. Members of the Parish Council 
considered how a cross section of views from the local community could be obtained and 
feedback provided.
It was AGREED: 

a.	 That all Members of the Council who have links with local groups and organisations, 
inform them of the Community Consultation exercise and seek their participation; and

b.	 That Councillor Lester undertakes the lead role in collating responses to provide 
feedback, via Louise Rawsthorne, on behalf of the village.

C172/12/13	 SKATE PARK
The Clerk reported that the deadline for receipt of tenders for the Skate Park was Noon on 
28th February, 2013. It was anticipated that a report would be presented to the next meeting of 
the Council following the evaluation of the tenders that had been received. Support was given 
to a proposal by the Skate Park Project Group to provide an update in “The Bugle” as part of a 
short series of articles about progress with the project.
It was AGREED: That the report be noted.

C173/12/13	 REQUESTS FOR FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE
The Clerk submitted requests for financial assistance from Bildeston Rangers Football 
Club and Bildeston School Parents, Teachers and Friends Association. The Council also 
considered a proposal to cut the hedges on the boundary of the King’s Pightle Pocket Park.
It was AGREED: 
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Body Control Pilates is a registered 
trademark used under licence

Pilates Works 4U, The Studio, The Old Guildhall, Church Lane, Hitcham, IP7 7NN
www.pilatesworks4u.com    jenny@pilatesworks4u.com    07855 394 703

Pilates Classes Now Held in 
Bildeston and Hadleigh

If you want to exercise both your body and mind as well as improving your sense 
of well being, strength, flexibility and mobility then I truly believe pilates is for you!

I am passionate about bringing the benefits of pilates to everyone and as a fully 
qualified teacher certified by Europe’s largest professional pilates organisation I can 
help you improve muscle tone and core stability, building strength from the inside 
out, re-balancing the body and bringing it into correct alignment.

Please contact me if you wish to join a small matwork class and allow me and the 
Body Control Pilates method help you achieve your goals. Pilates can benefit anyone 
of any age and any level of fitness. I look forward to hearing from you. 

Call 07855 394 703 for more info.
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Bildeston School PFTA invite you to their 

 

QUIZ NIGHT 
Saturday 16th March 2013 

 

7.30pm in the School Hall 

 

Teams with a maximum of 6 people. 

 

Ticket Prices per person:  Quiz & Fish & Chip Supper: £8.50 

Quiz Only (No fish n Chips): £3.50 

 

Bring your own drink                                                                               Raffle 

 

****Closing date for entries is strictly Friday 8th March. We will not be able to accept fish 
and chip orders after this date.**** 

 

All entries to Bildeston School Office please, or phone Sally Hayes on 01449 743682. 

 

Tickets are limited so please book early! 

 

All proceeds from the quiz will go to the school playground equipment project 
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a.	 That works to the hedges on the boundary of King’s Pightle be undertaken;
b.	 That the application by the Bildeston School Parents, Teachers and Friends Association 

be considered as part of the grants round early in 2013/14; and
c.	 That the Chairman and Councillors Drury, Lester and Taylor be appointed to meet with 

representatives of Bildeston Rangers Football Club.

C/174/12/13	 DETERMINATION OF PRECEPT 2013/14
The Clerk provided details of fundamental changes to the funding of Parish Councils. For 
the first time, the Parish Council would be dependent upon financial support from central 
government, passed on by the District Council. This introduced a significant risk to the Parish 
Council’s ability to raise funds to support the village. The District Council had written warning 
that whilst grant support would be provided in 2013/14, it might not be available in future 
years. In addition, the Secretary of State could impose capping of Precepts from 2014/15 
which would severely restrict the ability of the Parish Council to vary its Precept demands in 
accordance with the changing needs of the village. 
It was noted that over the previous four years, the Parish Council had an excellent record in 
managing the Precept, such that it had been reduced over that period. This had meant that it 
had spent more than it had received. However, the Parish Council and village were now faced 
with an unprecedented set of circumstances whereby the equivalent of 9.5% of the parish’s 
budget requirement was dependent upon support from a third party. Members of the Council 
discussed the potential for activities of the Parish Council to be severely curtailed in future years 
if appropriate action was not taken to respond to the anticipated withdrawal of grant funding. 
It was noted that by increasing the Precept by the same level of the dependency upon grant 
funding, it would still represent a “stand still” budget with no overall growth in the Precept.
It was AGREED: That the Precept for 2013/14 shall be £19,439 which is an increase of £4.21 
for a Band D property per year (9.5%).

C175/12/13	 AUTHORISATION OF PAYMENTS AND RECEIPT OF INCOME
It was AGREED:
That the following payments be made:

Payee and Service Cheque Number Amount

Tina Hawkins
Festive Lights 101436 £143.25

Eastern Facilities Management 
Coronation Playground Qtr 4 101437 £138.76

Eastern Facilities Management
Bildeston Grove Qtr 4 101438 £515.48

Suffolk County Council
Street Lighting Maintenance and Energy 101439 £3132.40

David Blackburn
Clerk’s Salary 101440 £181.31

That the following receipt be noted:
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Payee and Service Amount

Cooperative Society
Donation to Skate Park Project £2,000.00

Suffolk County Council (Councillor Pembroke’s Locality Budget)
Donation to Skate Park Project

£1,000.00

C176/12/13	 SPEEDWATCH AND TRAFFIC CALMING UPDATE
Councillor Tye reported that significant progress was being made including the procurement 
by the County Council and allocation of a mobile VAS unit for the local area, the anticipated 
deployment of a mobile VAS in Bildeston before the end of February and a recent increase 
in the number of volunteers coming forward to support Community Speedwatch. The number 
of approved sites for speed monitoring in the village had also been increased following 
discussions between Councillor Tye and a representative of the County Council. Councillor 
Lindsay reported that the County Council’s Cabinet Member for Transport had said that 
20mph trials in Laxfield and Middleton would need to be completed before a 20mph limit was 
considered in Bildeston.
It was AGREED: That the update be welcomed and Councillor Tye be authorised to purchase 
high visibility clothing for Community Speedwatch volunteers.

C177/12/13  MATTERS CONSIDERED AT A PREVIOUS MEETING 
Further to Minute No. 161/12/13, the Clerk provided the following update:

a.	 County Highways had examined the deterioration of the verge on the corner of Newberry 
Road and would keep the matter under review;

b.	 A report had been raised concerning the light not working in the clock tower;
c.	 The waste bins had been emptied on Church Lane;
d.	 The Chairman had liaised with the landlord of a local public house regarding noise and 

disturbance in the locality; and
e.	 A padlock and chain were being sourced for the gate at the Coronation play ground and 

a litter bin had been ordered (Minute C153/12/13).
It was AGREED: That the actions be noted.

C178/12/13  NOTIFICATIONS RECEIVED BY THE CLERK
The Clerk reported on contracts for maintenance of grass and hedges and street lighting 
in the village. There was an uplift of 3% in the price of contracts for 2013/14 although the 
situation regarding street lighting could not yet be confirmed as the County Council was still 
involved in discussions with various parties over the new contract. 
It was AGREED: That current suppliers should be retained in 2013/14 and future requirements 
for hedge and grass maintenance be reviewed later in the year.

C179/12/13	 PLANNING MATTERS
Planning Appendix A: Planning Applications Consultation
There were none to be considered.

Planning Appendix B: Decided by Babergh District Council
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LOWER	
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Application Number: B/12/01401

Location: Land south, 10 Paddocks Way, Bildeston

Proposal:
Application under Regulation 3 of the Town and Country 
Planning General Regulations 1992 - Change of use from 
soft landscaped area to hard standing for resident parking.

Decision Granted

Application Number: B/12/01287/FUL

Location: Medlar House, 39 Chapel Street, Bildeston, IPSWICH, IP7 7EP

Proposal:

Insertion of 1 no. dormer window to rear elevation, insertion 
of 1 no. window to west elevation, as amended by agents 
letter and drawing number 404/16 Rev A received on 15th 
January 2013.

Decision Granted

C180/12/13	 MATTERS TO BE BROUGHT TO THE ATTENTION OF THE COUNCIL
•	 Councillor Taylor referred to a communication received from a parishioner concerning 

hunt incursions on to private property. The Clerk would acknowledge the email and liaise 
with the Chairman over the way forward.

•	 Councillor Lester referred to a dog bin on Church Lane which required attention and 
a large pile of telegraph poles that had been left at the roadside following work on the 
electricity supply.

•	 Councillor Drury reported that the Rotheram Road sign had fallen down because the 
wooden mounting had become rotten.

•	 Councillor Tye asked that a grit bin be provided on Chapel Street near to the Market 
Place. Members felt that it should be a portable bin if possible. 

C181/12/13	 EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC  
It was AGREED: That by virtue of the provision of section 1(2) of the Public Bodies 
(Admissions to Meetings) Act 1960, the public be excluded from the remainder of the meeting 
on the grounds that publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest because of the 
confidential nature of the business to be transacted.

C182/12/13 	 LEGAL ADVICE
Further to Minute 163/12/113, the Clerk provided an update on the work being undertaken by 
the General Purposes Committee in connection with the estate of a former parishioner. It was 
noted that some complex legal issues were being dealt with by the Council’s legal advisers.
It was AGREED: That the actions taken so far be endorsed.

The meeting closed at 9.55pm

Notice is given that the next meeting of the Parish Council is scheduled to be held in 
Chamberlin Hall on Monday, 11th March, 2013 at 7.30pm.
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BILDESTON  BOWLS CLUB 
 

PRESENTS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
ON SATURDAY 30th MARCH 2013 

At CHAMBERLIN HALL, BILDESTON 
 

COME AND EXPERIENCE THE THRILL OF 7 ACTION 
PACKED RACES (INCLUDING AUCTION RACE) ON 

THE BIG SCREEN 
                 

TURNSTILES OPEN AT 7.30PM 
WITH THE FIRST RACE AT 8.00PM 

 
TICKETS £8.00 

(INCLUDING FOOD) 
 

RACE SPONSORSHIP AVAILABLE  AT £25 and HORSES  £4 
                       

FOR TICKETS AND  SPONSORSHIP CONTACT 
ADRIAN ON (01449) 741253 OR DAVID ON (01449) 674661 
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available to carry out all your building requirements

from

Renovations / Alterations / Extensions
to

General Repairs
Please contact Paul for a free estimate 

01449 744360 or 07876 244461 
or email paul.cousins268@btinternet.com

COUSINS & SON BILDESTON LTD

Wallow Lane • Naughton • Nr. Hadleigh • Suffolk • IP7 7BZ
3 miles from Bildeston

5 Star Luxury Boarding in a rural countryside location 
where each cat is an individual

J R   Reliable, experienced, friendly owners  
J Y   Young/old felines boarded
J L   Long/short stays
J E   Extra attention re: medical/dietary needs
J N   Night/Day vet on call
J E   Essential vaccinations
J S   Single/family heated & insulated chalets

                  LOTS OF CUDDLES & TLC
Telephone: 01473 658747 • E-mail: rylenes@btinternet.com

www.rylenescattery.co.uk

OPEN
ALL

YEAR
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Method
1.	Preheat oven to 180C/fan 160C/gas 4

2.	Chop coriander, place soft cheese uncovered in microwave high for 30 
seconds until very soft.

3.	Add the coriander and 100g of the grated cheese, mix well and set aside.

4.	Chop the onion

5.	Spread half of the jar of enchilada sauce over the base of the casserole dish

6.	Pour the second half of jar into a mixing bowl

7.	Cut two of the tortillas in half and dip two whole and two half tortillas into 
the mix then place in the dish overlapping as necessary.

8.	Scoop half of the soft cheese mixture over the tortillas and spread evenly.

9.	Top with one third of the chicken and one third of the onion.

10.	Repeat layers once.

11.	Dip remaining two tortillas into the sauce bowl and then arrange over the 
second layer. Top with remaining chicken and onion.

12.	Pour reserved half jar of enchilada sauce evenly over the lasagne plus any 
extra in the mixing bowl.

13.	Sprinkle with the remaining cheddar cheese

14.	Bake covered 45/50 minutes until cooked. 

15.	Sprinkle with additional chopped coriander if desired. 

Recipe of the Month
MEXICAN CHICKEN LASAGNE

A fun twist on lasagne using enchilada sauce and corn tortillas. 
Serves 6 as a main meal or 8 as a lunch or supper

450g skinless, boneless diced chicken

2 tblsp chopped fresh coriander+ 
additional to garnish

1 packet [200g] full fat soft cheese

200g mature grated cheddar cheese

1 onion

2 x Jars enchilada cooking sauce

8 x  19cm corn tortillas [ 300g total 
weight]

Ingredients
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TEL. 01359 232335

CHIMNEY SWEEP
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Since Time began, the older generation have been only too ready to criticize the 

youngsters. Maybe we have gone too far in condemning them; what do you think? 

Obviously, like the rest of us, they have their faults; in their case there is the chronic 

inability to climb out of bed to meet the world before mid-day but this might be 

excused by the hangover from the night before generated by too much booze or 

cannabis. This is, perhaps, a minor problem but one has to accept that they have their 

strengths which I observe with admiration and my chest swells with true British pride: 

such determination, perseverance, strength and a total inability to know when they 

are beaten!

Take, for example, the average youth in his late teens or early twenties whose sole 

ambition on Friday and Saturday nights is to go out and get totally and utterly 

hammered… out of their little minds – and nothing is going to stop them! This exercise 

commences with a visit to the Off-licence for a carton of canned beer which promptly 

disappears straight down their throats before they set off for the pub to meet their 

mates and have a few more drinks. By about 10.00pm they have moved on to the 

nearest town centre nightclub which is where the real business begins. Ear splitting 

music drives them to drink even more to numb their senses. The more they drink, the 

more they want. If denied another round by the bar staff they are prepared to fight for 

it – and how they fight! The bar staff, the bouncers and, once they have been thrown 

out onto the street, even the police. Their strength, determination and stamina can 

only be observed with awe: having regrouped, they will then sneak back into the club 

via a side door where it will all start again. Maybe the Englishmen of yesteryear had 

the same stubborn determination which made the British Empire what it was and 

maybe we should be proud of them. One thing is for sure, if the Taliban ever cause 

problems over here I really don’t fancy their chances.

These youngsters are the ones who will inherit our national debt and will have to pay 

it off for us. They are the ones who will have to work to pay for our pensions and they 

are the ones who will choose our Care Homes for us. May Heaven help us all!
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BILDESTON 
ELECTRICAL

Rewires, Extensions, Board Changes or New Installations

Any Alterations to Existing Installations 
(lights, sockets, etc.)

Contact Ian 

01449 743664 or 07754 723685

S.C.

PLASTERING 

SERVICES

Call Sean for a

Free Quote

Tel: 01449 723264

or 07773 706006

S. C.
PLASTERING

SERVICES

Call Sean for a
Free Quote

Tel: 01449 723264
or 07773 706006

Ashley Hubbard 
Driving Tuition

Patient, experienced, fully qualified 
ADI DSA Driving Instructor.

Learner – Advanced – Refresher

Theory Test & Pass Plus Tuition
Competitive rates, door to door 
service in Bildeston, Hadleigh, 

Stowmarket, Needham  
& Ipswich areas.

T: 01449 740633 or M: 07901 563281

E: ashley.hubbard@btinternet.com
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Suffolk Environmental Business Advisor
The Suffolk Environmental Business Advisor service provides expert environmental 
advice to Small and Medium sized Enterprises (SMEs) in Suffolk. This service is free 
to SMEs and other organisations and aims to help you to reduce energy, waste, water 
and transport impacts and costs. Groundwork East of England are delivering this 
free service for the Suffolk Climate Change Partnership as part of the Creating the 
Greenest County programme.

Each organisation that signs up to the service receives an on-site visit assessment from 
one of our Environmental Advisors followed by an Energy Report with an Action 
Plan. The report details the organisation’s annual energy spend and associated annual 
carbon footprint and then shows where this consumption is attributed throughout the 
site i.e. how much electricity is being consumed by lighting, office equipment, heating 
or cooling each year. The report allows each SME to identify the biggest energy users 
and prioritises the main opportunities for cost, carbon and resource savings. The 
reviews cover improvements to building fabric, heating systems, energy monitoring 
and targeting, electrical equipment, waste, water and transport and are independent 
and impartial.

The on-site review will take between 1 and 2 hours of your time, depending upon the 
size of your site, and is currently identifying savings on average of £6,700 and 30.6 
tonnes of carbon dioxide per business.

For further information about this free service and to sign up today visit  
www.greensuffolk.org/greener-business/business-advisor which also hosts a short 
video detailing other Suffolk organisations experiences of the support. Groundwork 
have been delivering environmental support services for Small and Medium sized 
Enterprises (SMEs) in Suffolk for the Suffolk Climate Change Partnership since 2008 
and have now supported over 500 SMEs. 

When we asked a recent beneficiary about the services received from us, Peter 
Alexandra, Owner of the Moreton Hall Health Club in Bury St Edmunds, said “I was 
very impressed by Groundwork when they came for my free environmental review 
and renewable energy feasibility study. They were very helpful and highlighted several 
areas that we had not thought of as possible savings but most importantly they were 
aware of the constraints of trying to run a business and reduce your carbon footprint”.

If you would like to get in touch please contact Oliver Ingwall King or Anna Martin 
on 01394 444 584.
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Daylight burglaries
Many people don’t pay as much attention to their home’s security during the daylight 
hours. This is because people tend to feel safer when not surrounded by darkness. However, 
when looking at statistics burglaries are just as likely to occur during the day. 

A burglary at a property can occur at anytime day or night, in fact many burglaries occur 
during the day, as offenders tend to blend in better with the surroundings and are able 
to offer more plausible excuses should they be challenged, such as “I am lost”, “I was 
looking for Mr X who lives somewhere around here”, “I thought this property was for 
sale” and “I’ve lost my dog”, along with various other excuses that can be more easily 
made during the normal daylight working hours.

If your home is unoccupied during the day here are a few tips to help improve security:

•	 ALWAYS lock your doors and windows when you leave the house. Make sure your 
locks reach British Standards and are fit for purpose. 

•	 Never assume that your home, garage, shed or studio will be safe while unlocked, 
even if you’re currently at home. It only takes a minute for someone to enter and take 
what is not theirs.

•	 Remove ALL tools and objects from within your garden that could be used by an 
offender to break into your home with. 

•	 ALWAYS set your intruder alarm if you have one, during the day AND night. And 
consider installing an alarm in any outbuildings too. Battery operated alarms can be 
purchased from Sudbury, Hadleigh and Capel Police Stations for £8 each. 

•	 Use lights and, especially during the day, radios on timers inside your home. 

•	 Register any items that have serial numbers on the UK property database www.
immobilise.com for free, including any bicycles and power tools.

•	 Ensure your perimeters are secure with fencing or appropriate hedging and lock 
sidegates at all times with a padlock or mortice lock.

•	 IF YOU REMEMBER JUST ONE THING… Remember to store ALL important 
valuables including jewellery and cash out of sight and if possible in a hidden wall or 
floor safe. The first place an offender will look is in the top drawer of your dresser 
unit, or in the back of a wardrobe. DON’T MAKE IT EASY FOR THEM.  

•	 Finally we are asking for residents to help to be our eyes and ears in the community. 
If you see something suspicious, or out of the ordinary then please report it and 
whenever possible report it straight away by calling 101. Please do not leave it to 
someone else, we would sooner have a number of calls on the same suspicious person, 
than none at all.

Please remember that where you believe a crime is about to be or is in the progress or 
lives are threatened call 999.
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 St Mary Magdalene 
Bildeston w Wattisham Parish Church

For more information, contact Revd Barbara Stanton 
Tel: 01449 744190   Email: b.stanton150@btinternet.com

3rd March 11am Benefice Communion Bildeston

10th March 11am Mothering Sunday Service Bildeston

13th March 
Ash Wednesday

9.30am Service of imposition of ashes  
& Holy Communion

Whatfield

17th March 11am Parish Communion Bildeston

24th March 
Palm Sunday

10.30am Blessing of palms, Red Rose, Lindsey,  
follow donkey to St Peter’s for service,  
to include Holy Communion

28th March 6.30pm Liturgy of Maundy Thursday, with foot washing followed 
by The Stripping of the Sanctuary and The Watch

29th March 
Good Friday

10.12am 
2pm

Good Friday activities for children, 
Stations of the Cross

Bildeston 
Whatfield

30th March 
Holy Saturday

8pm Lighting of the New Fire, and Service of 
Light

Bildeston

31st March 
Easter Day

11am Parish Communion	 Bildeston

For all services across the Benefice please refer to Roundabout,  
available in St Mary Magdalene Church

Baptist Church, Duke Street, Bildeston
Jim Haley  tel: 01449 740716  email: bildestonbc@gmail.com

Service every Sunday morning at 10:45

Lunch Club: at 12:30 on the first Wednesday of each month
All are welcome

Community Coffee Centre: Every Friday from 09:15 to 11:30

Enjoy meeting old and new friends at these events!

March 2013
Church Services & Events in Bildeston



what’s on
in

MARCH

When you’re finished with this Bugle please pass it on or recycle it.

Bildeston Community Coffee Centre 
Baptist Church 9:15-11:30............................................................................ Every Friday

Craft it Together 
Baptist Church 19:00................................................................................ Every Monday

Baby & Toddler Group 
Baptist Church 9:45-11:45.........................................................................Every Tuesday

Men’s Breakfast 
Baptist Church 8:00......................................................... Last Saturday of the Month

Bildeston Ladies Club 
Craft Workshop by Diana Totten Chamberlin Hall 19:45................ Thursday 7th

Bildeston Community Cycling 
Winter Warmer 7, Market Square 9:30.................................................. Saturday 9th

Parish Council Meeting 
Chamberlin Hall 19:30................................................................................ Monday 11th

Spring Clean – Please come and help 
St Mary Magdalene Church 10:00-14:00......................Friday 15th & Saturday 16th

More details on these events inside.
Fool us about April events! 

01449 741541 / editor@bildestonbugle.co.uk


